
Secretary:  Vote explanation please.  Sen Boquist 
 
“SB 112 got a ‘no’ vote on the Floor as the text of the bill and explanation on the Floor of the 
State Senate did not match.  Actually researched the record before the Floor for the 
definition of ‘common law’ employee yet the definition was not in the bill.  Instead, there 
was a reference to a  United States Code which itself changes constantly.  Be the Floor 
explanation, a volunteer or intern working in the Legislature would be considered an 
employee yet HR and the AG say the opposite.  Thus would every member with an intern or 
volunteer have a conflict of interest. Whether the bill is good or bad is unknow.  Hopefully, 
clarity will be added in the House.” 
 
Senator Boquist  
 


